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SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Department of Public Safety (DPS) 
 
SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill  
 
Senate Bill 212 amends the Concealed Handgun Carry Act of 2003 [29-19-6(H) NMSA 1978] 
Appeal; license renewal; refresher firearms training course; suspension or revocation of license. 
SB 212 eliminates the requirement that a concealed handgun carry licensee complete a two-hour 
refresher firearms training course two years after the issuance of an original or renewed license. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There are no fiscal implications to the state. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
DPS reports that a two-hour firearms refresher course would not significantly enhance one’s 
ability to safely manipulate a handgun. 
 
An internet review of concealed carry statutes of our neighboring states Arizona, Oklahoma, and 
Texas found that none required an additional training course for permit renewal. 
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